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Delcore, Lee R - DNR

From: Delcore, Lee R - DNR
Sent: Thursday, January 13, 2022 8:51 AM
To: lanette.altenbach@aecom.com
Subject: Former Speedway (SuperAmerica) Station Additional Information Inquiry

Hello Lanette, 
 
In July of 2021 you submitted closure documentation for the Former Speedway (SuperAmerica) Station on behalf of the 
City of Kenosha.  In August of 2020 every open site, including this site, received a letter regarding submittal of an 
emerging contaminant scoping statement.   
 
The letter included the following:  
 
Per Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.07 and Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.09, site investigation scoping and work 
plans should include an evaluation of potential PFAS compounds and other applicable emerging contaminants 
that were historically or are presently produced, used, handled, or stored at the site. The evaluation should include 
any available information on whether any products containing PFAS were used in any process services, the 
duration of PFAS-containing product use, the type of PFAS contained in the product, and any areas of the site 
where PFAS-containing products may have been used, stored, managed, or discarded. Site investigation work 
plans should also include a sampling and analysis strategy to be used during field investigation that considers all 
information in the evaluation conducted under Wis. Admin. Code § NR 716.07. 
 
It does not appear as if an emerging contaminant scoping statement was included with the closure request.  Was one 
submitted separately?  As you should be aware, this statement is required to be submitted prior to closure 
consideration.  Also, Table 5 on page 4 of the Form 4400-202 is incomplete.  It is unclear, based on the incomplete table 
and the fact that the $350.00 Database Fee for Groundwater or Monitoring Wells (Not Abandoned) was paid, what type 
of closure is being applied for.  
 
Please address the above and then we can process the closure review. 
 
Thank you for your time and attention, 
 
Lee 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 
Lee Delcore 

Hydrogeologist - Remediation and Redevelopment Program 
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
1155 Pilgrim Road, Plymouth, WI  53073 
Phone: (262) 202-3838 
Lee.Delcore@wisconsin.gov 
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